

# TINGEWICK VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEETING:

## MINUTES FOR 5<sup>th</sup> MARCH 2012.

**Present:** David Partridge Tony Hutt Carol Thurlby  
Zoe Moorhouse Colin Whitton

**Apologies:** Maddy Orlando Pete Chamberlain

### Minutes of Previous Meeting:

1. Agreed
2. Proposed: Zoe Moorhouse Seconded: David Partridge

### MATTERS ARISING:

#### Chairman's Report:

Nothing to report.

#### Secretary's Report:

**Website:** Some problems loading information encountered. Zoe and Katy investigating.  
Hall profile and revised occasional lettings form outstanding.

**Ash Tree:** The climbing survey was carried out and the resultant report is awaited. It was considered that the length of time taken by Croft Tree Services to provide the necessary information since their original visit in November 2011 was becoming unacceptable. Answers required by next meeting.

#### Treasurer's Report:

February was a very good month with a monthly balance of £1688 – primarily due to the final contributions of Bernie Marsden's music night (£1010) and the eventual receipt of last years Race Night "donations from the Crown (£384.19). The year to date balance was £8317.69.

**Hire Charges:** Some increased hire charges, for music and children's parties, have been introduced.

#### Lettings Report:

Hall "bookings" were being made based on information available in the events section of the Tingewick News and the Hall diary without consulting Carol. To overcome the problem a rider has been added to the Tingewick News calendar and an instruction label will be attached to the Hall diary.

#### Maintenance:

**Scouts Shed:** Scout Groups future still uncertain.

**ACTION**

**ZM**

**ZM**

**CW**

**CW**

**Side Gate:** Outstanding.

*CT*

**Organ:** Tony Hawkins made a donation of £50 for the organ.  
Disposal of the cover to be arranged.

*DP*

**Swing Doors:** Alignment outstanding.

*PC*

**Wheelie Bin:** School insist that they do not have the Hall's bin. David has a spare bin that can be donated to the Hall.

*DP*

**Oven:** Oven door handle no longer available. Various websites to be further investigated.

*CW*

**Embankment:** The Horticultural Committee is to consult the Judges attending their Spring Show as to the roses most suited for the embankment area. Someone new to the village may be interested in keeping the area tidy etc – Carol to make contact.

*CT*

### **Fund Raising:**

**Music Weekend:** Friday 30<sup>th</sup> June: The Red Bullets have confirmed that they available – (ca £500)

Sunday 1<sup>st</sup> July: The Great Horwood Silver Band has been booked (£160).

Saturday 31<sup>st</sup> June: Free at present.

David is currently trying to obtain information on a Caribbean steel band.

*DP*

### **Health & Safety:**

Nothing to report.

### **Any Other Business:**

AGM to be held on Wednesday April 25 at 8.00 pm.

### **Improvement Fund Draw:**

6/2/2012	13	£5	G. Jaffrey	4 West Well Close
13/2/2012	121	£25	P. Chamberlain	Harbour Lights Main Strt.
20/2/2012	73	£5	A. Bone	Deeside, Cross lane
27/2/2012	40	£5	E. Hawes	Newlands, Main Strt.

**Meeting closed at 8.50 pm**

**Circulation: MO, CT, ZM, APH, DP, PC, & CW.**

**P. Smith, A. Hawkins**